
March 10, 2012 
 
To: Senate Federal and State Affairs Committee 
 
From: Rhonda Humble, publisher, Gardner News 
 
Although the majority of the government entities we work with apply a common sense approach 
to KORA requests and costs, we've found an unfortunate few who use KORA fees as a barrier to 
transparency, and there is currently no recourse for citizens who believe the charges, or their 
treatment, are unfair. 
 
For example, the Gardner-Edgerton school district charges fees for computer-generated reports 
— charging staff time and copy charges for information that should be readily available with the 
push of a button in this computerized age. At this time, they will not provide electronic information, 
but instead require patrons pick up hard copies at the board office and make immediate payment. 
They do not accept credit cards. There is no refund policy. 
 
Some other specific examples are: 
 
(Attachment 1) The Gardner News was charged $217 for a 24-page computer-generated payroll 
list that did not require research or redaction. 
 
(Attachment 2) A letter to the editor indicates a retired resident's concern with the school district's 
prohibitive KORA fees. 
 
(Attachment 3-4-5) An email from a resident (who gave permission it be used) indicating 
information USD 231 wanted to charge at least $150 for information that was readily available on 
the Kansas Department of Education website. Email attached indicating charge was $15 per hour 
staff time and 25 cents per copy to partially fulfill information requested. No research time would 
have been required, and resident could have been directed to KDE site. 
 
It is my belief that there are several ways to remedy this situation and improve transparency. 
 
— A PRICE CAP be set on "fair and reasonable" fees. Perhaps based on fair market value. 
Kinkos, a private for-profit business, makes paper copies for 25 cents, and this cost is inclusive of 
all overhead including salary.  
 
— PRICING CHART equally applicable to all. It appears some constituents are charged, others 
are not, and the pricing appears to be on a "rubber rate card." Price chart should be readable, 
published, and readily visible. 
 
— ITEMIZED ESTIMATE/INVOICE. Government agencies should immediately provide a "good 
faith estimate" within 24 hours of receiving the request, if the request appears to be labor 
intensive. The "good faith estimate" should not be used by government agencies to extend the 
three-day answer period for requests.  
 
— GRIEVANCE PROCEDURE. Taxpayers who believe they are being priced out of KORA 
requests, or have other problems associated with obtaining KORA requests, should have a 
grievance procedure both within, and outside, the government entity — perhaps the Government 
Ethics Commission or similar agency. 
 
Transparency is key to good government.  
 
KORA should not be used as a barrier to providing the public information. 
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